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     This week, the Spirit of the Prairie Chapter of the Daughters of the Ameri-
can Revolution (D.A.R.) honored Marcella LeBeau with a Women in History 
Award.  
     The emphasis of the Women in American History Award is on the role of 
women, past and present, in American History. The Spirit of the Prairie Chap-
ter of the D.A.R. chose Marcella for her many contributions to her communi-
ty, state, and country. Marcella LeBeau is a member of the Cheyenne River 
Sioux Tribe and a descendant of Chief Four Bears.  
     Marcellaõs contributions included; service to her country in the Army 
Nurse Corps during WWII, service to her community as a nurse for Indian 
Health Services in Eagle Butte, service to her tribe as a tribal councilwoman, 
recipient of the French Legion of Honor given to her in 2004 on the 60th An-
niversary of D-Day, inductee to the South Dakota Hall of Fame, and founding 
member of the North American Indian Womenõs Association.  
     Her ancestor Chief Four Bears was one of the Fool Soldiers who rescued 
the women and children captured from Lake Shetek during the Dakota Up-
rising in 1862. Marcella has an ongoing relationship with the descendants of 
the captives who have created a scholarship for Fool Soldiers descendants in 
thanks to the Fools Soldiers who traded their belongings for the captivesõ re-
lease.  
     SDDVA Program Manager Steve Oliva attended on behalf of the Depart-
ment and expressed the Departmentõs appreciation to Marcella for her com-
mitment to this country and the veterans.    
     For more than a century, DAR members have dedicated themselves to his-
torical preservation, promotion of education, and encouragement of patriot-
ic endeavor. These goals are as relevant in today's society as they were when 
the organization was founded in 1890.  Most of DAR's volunteer work is ac-
complished by the grassroots efforts of chapters on the local level which fo-
cus on the mission areas of DAR by encouraging members to become in-
volved in these initiatives in their local communities.   

LeBeau honored as woman in history  



PA G E 2  SO U T H  D A K O T A  D E P A R T M E N T O F T H E  M I L I T A R Y  
SO U T H  D A K O T A  D E P A R T M E N T O F V E T E R A N S A F F A I R S 

     SDDVAõs Field Officer Kevin Bowen 
worked a booth at VA Stand Downs in Kyle 
and Rosebud this week. Program Manager 
Oliva assisted with the Stand Down in Kyle.     
    These Stand Downs provide our staff the 
opportunity to meet one -on-one with veter-
ans and discuss benefits and services availa-
ble to them.     
     Other partners are available to assist vet-
erans with issues such as housing, 
healthcare,  dental and vision care, readjust-
ment counseling, spiritual services, legal as-
sistance and information on VA benefits and 
services.  Veterans as are also provided Free 
haircuts, food, and  clothing.  

SDDVA Staff participate in Stand downs  

Elks pledge to help homeless veterans  

     The National Elks Veterans Service Commission is partnership with the United States Depart-
ment of Veterans Affairs to help end veterans homelessness and ensure that every veteran has 
the safe, stable home they deserve.     
     The five components of their òWelcome Home Program,ó includes welcome home kits, adopt 
a homeless veteran, emergency assistance programs, housing navigators and growing aware-
ness campaign.      
     For further information, contact the Elks National Veterans Service Commission office at 
Vets@elks.org, or at 773-755-4736. Or, visit www.va.gov/homeless/ . 

 

http://www.va.gov/homeless/
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     The United States Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) announced  an extension of the public 
comment period through  May 5, 2016. The public comment period on the draft document be-
gan on October 28, 2015.  VABHHCS decided to extend the public comment period in response 
to stakeholder requests for additional time to review and write comments on the Draft Environ-
mental Impact Statement (DEIS) regarding the reconfiguration of 
the Black Hills Health Care System.   
     òThe VA is committed to providing our veterans with the time-
ly, high-quality care and services they have earned and deserve,ó 
said Sandra Horsman, Director, VABHHCS. òThroughout the en-
tire reconfiguration discussion weõve been grateful for the input 
of veterans and our stakeholders.  We recognize that public com-
ments are an essential part of the National Environmental Policy 
Act (NEPA) process and weõre pleased to offer more time to hear 
from as many people as possible.ó 
     The DEIS document and additional resources are available for download on the VABHHCS 
webpage at: www.blackhills.va.gov/vablackhillsfuture .  The document is also available at the fol-
lowing public libraries:  Hot Springs, Rapid City Downtown, Sturgis, Chadron, Alliance, Lied 
Scottsbluff, and Pierre (Rawlins Municipal) public libraries; as well as in Pine Ridge at the Oglala 
Lakota College Pine Ridge Center library on the high school campus. 
     Written comments can be submitted on the Draft EIS through  May 5, online at 
www.blackhillseis.com, by email to vablackhillsfuture@va.gov, or by regular mail to Staff Assistant 
to the Director, VABHHCS, 113 Comanche Road, Fort Meade, SD 57741.  

Vabhhcs announces third extension  

     SDDVA forward 384 additional applications for the Korean Ambassador Peace Medal.     
     We appreciate the efforts of our partners in securing these applications and hope to have 
medals in our office by mid April.    
     In addition, we appreciate all of the media coverage you shared with us covering your local 
events and have shared this information with our friends from the Republic of Korea.    Please 
share with us any media coverage you have from future events and/or programs.  
     Again, this project was successful because of the support we had from our partners.     

Korean Ambassador Peace Medals ñ

Round II  

Upcoming events at sfvahcs  

     Veterans' and local VA employees' art will be on display to the public at the Sioux Falls VA 
Medical Center, 2501 W. 22nd Street, on Thursday, March 3, from 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM in the 4th 
floor auditorium. The competition provides Veterans receiving care at VA an opportunity to gain 
recognition for their artistic accomplishments. Awards ceremony will take place at 2:00 PM. 
     The SFVAHCS invites Sioux Falls area residents to the 26th annual VA Variety Show Saturday, 
March 12, 2016. Veterans, volunteers and VA staff will share their talents in comedy, vocal music, 
skits, magic, and more. The show takes place at 2:00 PM in the fourth floor auditorium. It is one of 
the activities to honor Veterans during the National Salute to Veteran Patients.  

mailto:www.blackhills.va.gov/vablackhillsfuture
mailto:www.blackhillseis.com
mailto:vablackhillsfuture@va.gov
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     A deployment ceremony was held for 39 Soldiers of the South Dakota Army National Guard's 
196th Maneuver Enhancement Brigade of Sioux Falls, Saturday, Feb. 27.  Hundreds of family mem-
bers, friends and community supporters gathered at the Harrisburg High School auditorium to sup-
port their loved ones as the unit de-
ploys to Kuwait for up to one year in 
support of Operation Spartan Shield.  
     The unit's mission will be to conduct 
security and force protection opera-
tions at several bases in Kuwait. The 
unit will report to Fort Hood, Texas, to 
complete several weeks of theater-
specific training prior to deploying 
overseas.  This will be the second mo-
bilization for the 196th, which de-
ployed to Afghanistan in support of 
Operation Enduring Freedom in 2010 -
2011. 
     Speakers for the ceremony included 
Gov. Dennis Daugaard, U.S. Senators 
John Thune and Michael Rounds, Rep. 
Kristi Noem and SDNG Adjutant Gen-
eral Maj. Gen. Tim Reisch. 
     "I thank you, the men and women of the 196th Maneuver Enhancement Brigade, for the sacri-

fice you are making to serve our country and defend freedom," 
said Gov. Daugaard, while addressing the audience. "Words can-
not express how grateful we are for you." 
     While the 196th Soldiers are prepared for their mission, it 
doesn't come without some worry about leaving their families 
behind.  With the support of their families and the communities 
they leave behind, the Soldiers of the 196th are ready and know 
they will be successful in their mission.  
 

Deployment ceremony held for 196th meb  


